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PUBLIC NOTICE: ACTIVE SHOOTER DRILL 
TUESDAY, MAY 2, 2023, at Los Angeles Harbor College 

 

Wilmington, CA — Los Angeles Harbor College, in conjunction with LACCD, the Los Angeles 
County Sheriff’s Department, local EMS, Fire Department and local law enforcement will be 
conducting an Active Shooter Drill on Tuesday, May 2, 2023, at Los Angeles 
Harbor College Campus beginning at 9:00 am.  

To simulate an active shooter at the College, the active shooter will be wearing all black and will 
be accompanied by the Sheriff’s Department during the entire drill to ensure safety for all 
involved. 

The purpose of the Active Shooter Drill is to prepare, train, and observe an actual simulation to 
assess our preparation as a college. Harbor College staff will respond and transition into lockdown 
mode while addressing gunshot injuries and the current drill situation.  

The drill will begin at 9:00 am and end at approximately 12:30 pm. The drill will move through 
the NEA building and be centralized in the Library/LRC. Any impact on the community should 
be minimal. On the day of the drill signs will be strategically placed throughout the campus giving 
notice of the drill in progress. Beginning at 7 am, L Street will be partially blocked with a detour 
route through Parks and Recreation. Parking Lots 2, 3 and 10 will be shut down, including the 
drop off zone on Figueroa Place near the flagpole. (see map on backside of this page) 

Residents should be aware that real-life sights and sounds may be seen and heard during this Drill 
along the border of the Harbor College Campus. There will be a variety of emergency response 
vehicles in the area.  

This exercise will not interrupt public safety services. Residents in the area should continue 
reporting real-world emergencies by dialing 9-1-1. 

Should you have any questions, please contact the President’s Office at (310). 233-4011.  
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